12756, LaShaun Carr – Fireman Anniversary – 5 minutes
Good Evening Ladies and Gentlemen,
We want to welcome our fellow firemen, our wives and girlfriends, guests and our local political representatives to our 100th anniversary dinner. I am honored to be the 100th Anniversary Captain for the Westbury Volunteer Fire Department’s Hose Company #1. Having been a member of the company for some time I can say that we have a great group of volunteers who work tirelessly to keep our company in top shape in order to do our jobs. It takes a lot of teamwork to keep not only ourselves but our equipment at the ready and this group makes that happen almost seamlessly. 

For those of you who are not acquainted with our history let me briefly tell you that during our 100 years of volunteering we have always been committed to being prepared to protect our community. Our volunteers have always been known for their diligence in learning their duties and working together as a team. (If your company has ever won any awards you could share some of that here).

Being volunteers means that we are more than people who work a job here at the Fire Department. It means that we are a part of this community. We live here and work here; our children go to school here; we share in the joys and sorrows of the community together; we celebrate together and we look out for one another. We care about the needs of the community as a whole and the needs of the individuals. It also means that we know that the community cares about this company and its members. That kind of community spirit creates a unity of attitude that is built over time. 
We are a community that has grown over a long period of time, more than 100 years. How many volunteer fire departments are 100 years old? Over that time we have grown in size but we have retained our community atmosphere. We have not changed into an impersonal big city company. We know our neighbors and count them as friends, not just someone who shares the same space. When new people move in we welcome them and make them a part of our family. 

The Westbury Fire Department has several different hose companies but each one is a smaller community of its own. Our hose company #1 has proven itself to be number one, not only in the quality of its work but in the spirit of its members. Each member stands with every member and has welcomed its share of newcomers just like the community. That’s what has made it such as outstanding company for 100 years; this unity of spirit that constantly strives for excellence in every way. 
Tonight I ask that you join us in celebrating this first 100 years of excellence as we look to the future as we begin the next 100 years.

Thank you

